At A Regular Town Board Meeting

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

On the 7th day of May, 2007


Roll Call:
Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor



George A. Woolsey, Councilman




Derek N. Benedict, Councilman




Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman






Absent:
Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman 



Also Present: Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town of Newburgh
                                    James W. Osborne, Town Engineer

                                    Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                                    Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Clerk


Meeting was called to order at 7:02 P.M.

1.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG 


Kate Lindemann, Ph.D, from Fostertown, led the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.

2.
MOMENT OF SILENCE


3.
ADDITIONAL ITEMS FOR AGENDA



Item #7 deleted


Change 10 A. from Two Full Time Court Clerks to One Part Time Court Clerk

4.
COMMENTS ON AGENDA ITEMS



There were no comments on the agenda.

5.
PUBLIC HEARING (7:00 p.m.):  Elm Farm Subdivision Drainage District



Supervisor Booth asked if all the postings and advertising for Elm Farm Drainage 


District had been done. Deborah Smith, Deputy Town Clerk, replied the notice of 


Public Hearing on the Elm Farm Drainage District was posted on the Town Hall 


bulletin board on April 11, 2007, advertised in the Mid Hudson Times on April 


18, 2007 and in the Sentinel on April 20, 2007.


MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey at 7:06 P.M. to open the Public 
Hearing. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict. 


VOTE: Councilman Woolsey—yes; Councilman Benedict—yes; Councilman 



Piaquadio—yes; Councilwoman Greene—absent; Supervisor Booth—yes.



Motion passed 4 yes; 0 no; 1 absent.


Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, stated this is a Public Hearing regarding a 


petition for the establishment of a drainage district proposed in connection with 


the Elm Farm Subdivision. The drainage district will be established so that the 


owners of the lots within the subdivision can be assessed in the future for the cost 


of maintaining these drainage facilities.   



Mr. Daniel F. Sullivan, Attorney for Tarshis, Catania, Liberth, Mahon & 



Milligram, PLLC, stated Elm Farm is a 54 lot subdivision designated as section 


39 block 1 lot 1244 with two additional lots that will be conveyed to the drainage 


district, which is south of the road. These lots are currently owned by N.Y. Build 


LLC. One of the principles of Elm Farm Associates sold this lot and wrote a 


reversion of these two lots specifically to enable the drainage district lands to be 


conveyed to the Town upon approval. The improvements will be constructed 


completely at the owners’ cost. The maximum amount to be paid by the Town is 


zero. The yearly cost to maintain the drainage district will be $11,515.00, which 


includes the yearly insurance cost of $515.00.The annual cost to each homeowner 


will be $213.24. 


Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, stated there are three detention basins that 


are proposed to be constructed as part of the improvements that the district will 


be maintaining and they are proposed to be dedicated to the Town. Mr. Taylor 


provided Mr. Sullivan with a copy of the proposed resolution of approval and 


stated for the record the resolution includes certain conditions of approval, which 


includes the fencing of the detention basins and landscaping done according to 


the plans. Another provision is that all contracts of sale for the lots as well as 


the initial deeds will inform purchasers that they are within the Elm Farm 
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drainage district and will be subject to the assessment for the costs of the drainage 

district. 


MOTION was made at 7:14 P.M. by Councilman Woolsey to close the Public 


Hearing. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict.


VOTE: Councilman Woolsey—yes; Councilman Benedict—yes; Councilman 



Piaquadio—yes; Councilwoman Greene—absent; Supervisor Booth—yes.



Motion passed 4 yes; 0 no; 1 absent.



MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the Resolution making 


certain determinations in relation to and approving the establishment of the Elm 


Farm Drainage District of the Town of Newburgh, Orange County, New York 


pursuant to article 12 of the Town Law. The motion was seconded by Councilman 

Piaquadio.



(see attached Resolutions)



VOTE: Councilman Woolsey—yes; Councilman Benedict—yes; Councilman 



Piaquadio—yes; Councilwoman Greene—absent; Supervisor Booth—yes.



Motion passed 4 yes; 0 no; 1 absent.


6.
PUBLIC HEARING (7:30 p.m.): Amending Local Law Chapter 144 entitled 



Records Access Officer



This Public Hearing, by law, must begin at 7:30 P.M. and was withheld.

7.
HIGHWAY DEPARTMENT:  Geographic Information System (Deleted from agenda)

8.
WATER SUPPLY:  


A.
Request to Purchase Vehicle

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the request made by 
James Corbett, Water Supply Superintendent, on April 23, 2007 to purchase a 
truck from Van Borted Ford as follows:


ITEM


CODE
      Description



     Price



NYS OGS item 18
X21
      4X4 extended cab F-250 WB-XL 8’ Box
     $19,333.00


Snow Plow Prep Pkg.  
473
                                                                                      80.75

Up Fitter Switches             66S                                                                                              80.75


8’ Fisher Minute Mount     HD                                                                                         3,849.00


Bed Liner Spray on Style
                                                                                                  500.00


1000# Lift gate

                                                                                               2,190.00


Strobe Beacon
                                                                                                                 280.00


Rust-proofing ( Ziebart Style)                                                                                              320.00                                                            


Delivery to Region 5
                                                                                                   520.00





     TOTAL                                                                          $27,153.50


SUGGESTED ADDITIONAL OPTIONS                                                                           240.00



1300 # Lift gate

                                                                                                2,234.00


Hoop Steps (per pair)

                                                                                   


Back Up Alarm                                                                                                                     112.50


Tow Command Pkg.
91T               Electric Brake & Trailer Tow Mirrors                 427.50



All-Terrain Tires              TCE                Truck Only                                                           142.50


XL Décor Group               17F                 Front & Rear Chrome Bumper                            166.25


The Purchase of this vehicle is not to exceed $27,000.00 and will replace the 1997 
Ford truck with a tail gate. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.



VOTE: Councilman Woolsey—yes; Councilman Benedict—yes; Councilman 



Piaquadio—yes; Councilwoman Greene—absent; Supervisor Booth—yes.



Motion passed 4 yes; 0 no; 1 absent.



MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request made by 


James 
Corbett, Water Supply Superintendent, on April 23, 2007 to transfer 


$500.00 from the sludge lagoon repair funds to the Capital Expense account. The 


motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict.


VOTE: Councilman Woolsey—yes; Councilman Benedict—yes; Councilman 



Piaquadio—yes; Councilwoman Greene—absent; Supervisor Booth—yes.



Motion passed 4 yes; 0 no; 1 absent.



B.
Hiring Full Time Laborer


MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the request made by 
William Puchalski, Water Distribution Superintendent, on May 3, 2007, to hire 
Joseph Stanchak. Mr. Stanchak will fill the position of Full Time Laborer with a 
hire date of on or about May 24, 2007. His pay rate will be $11.47 per hour as per 
the C.S.E.A. Contract. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict.
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VOTE: Councilman Woolsey—yes; Councilman Benedict—yes; Councilman 



Piaquadio—yes; Councilwoman Greene—absent; Supervisor Booth—yes.



Motion passed 4 yes; 0 no; 1 absent.



9.
RECREATION:


A.
Hiring of Seasonal Employees

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request submitted by Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation dated May 2, 2007 to hire the following seasonal employees:


NAME

TITLE

PAY RATE
BUDGET
SEASON


CAMP CHADWICK


John Clark

Rec. Coordinator       $11.85

7140

5/17 - 9/1

Thomas Bair
Rec. Aide
           
  7.15

7140

5/24 - 9/1 


Bryana Black
Rec. Aide

  7.15

7140

5/24 – 9/1


Colin Kavanaugh
Rec. Aide

  7.58

7140

5/24 – 9/1


Rachel Gamma
Rec. Aide

  7.36

7140

5/24 – 9/1


Kenny Elissa
Rec. Aide

  7.15

7140

5/24 – 9/1

Emily Johnson
Rec. Aide

  7.15

7140

5/24 – 9/1


PLAYGROUNDS


Jillian Bakker
Rec. Aide

  7.36

7140

5/24 – 9/1


Jennifer Booth
Rec. Aide

  7.36

7140

5/24 – 9/1


Heather Bruno
Rec. Aide

  7.15

7140


Jamie Dougan
Rec. Aide

  7.58

7140

5/24 – 9/1


James Dougan
Rec. Aide

  7.15

7140

5/24 – 9/1


Megan Wilson
Rec. Aide

  7.58

7140

5/24 – 9/1


SWIM


Kevin Milkovich
Aquatics Direct WSI   10.52

7140

5/24 – 9/1


* ADDITIONAL LIFEGUARDS TO BE HIRED, NO CANDIDATES TO DATE


TEEN CAMP DIRECTORS


Bryan Wilson
Rec. Aide

 10.00

7140

5/24 – 9/1


Lauren Rappa
Rec. Aide

 10.00

7140

5/24 – 9/1


MINI-CAMP DIRECTOR


Scott Szeli 
Rec. Aide

 10.00

7140

5/24 – 9/1


FACILITY MAINTENANCE


Alex Perucki
Laborer
  
 7.15

7140

5/17 – 9/1

Dave Marino
Laborer
              
 7.15

7140

5/17 – 9/1


William Sylvester
Laborer

   7.15

7140

5/17 – 9/1


FLOATERS


Keri Starr

Rec. Aide

   7.15

7140

5/24 – 9/1


Erin Flaherty
Rec. Aide

   7.58

7140

5/24 – 9/1


OFFICE ASSISTANT

Stephanie Gerbes
Rec. Aide
    7.36

7140

5/17 – 9/1

The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict.



VOTE: Councilman Woolsey—yes; Councilman Benedict—yes; Councilman 



Piaquadio—yes; Councilwoman Greene—absent; Supervisor Booth—yes.



Motion passed 4 yes; 0 no; 1 absent.


B.
Award of Bid: Community Day Fireworks Display


MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to award the Bid for the 
Community Day Fireworks Display to July 4 Ever located in Walden, N.Y. in 
the amount of $6,000.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.


DISCUSSION: Councilman Woolsey stated several years ago the Town was 
paying $9,999.99. We are now paying $6,000.00 and the fireworks are better than 
ever. 

Supervisor Booth stated that competitive bidding saved the Town money.



VOTE: Councilman Woolsey—yes; Councilman Benedict—yes; Councilman 



Piaquadio—yes; Councilwoman Greene—absent; Supervisor Booth—yes.



Motion passed 4 yes; 0 no; 1 absent.


C.
Request to Hire Chauffeurs (2)



i.
Create Two Chauffeur Positions


MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to approve the request dated May 
1, 2007 submitted by Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & 
Conservation, for permission to hire two part time chauffeurs for Dial-A-Bus and 
Senior Transportation programs. The motion was seconded by Councilman 
Woolsey.
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DISCUSSION: Mr. Petrillo stated the hiring of two more drivers will make it 


possible to assign George Smith to the meals program, cover overflow on Dial-A-


Bus and provide coverage for the summer camp programs, the Police Academy 


and senior trips.


VOTE: Councilman Woolsey—yes; Councilman Benedict—yes; Councilman 



Piaquadio—yes; Councilwoman Greene—absent; Supervisor Booth—yes.



Motion passed 4 yes; 0 no; 1 absent.



ii.
Hire Chauffeurs


MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the request dated May 3, 
2007 from Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation and Conservation, to 
hire Donald Gallagher and Annette Santiago to fill the positions of Part Time 
Chauffeur. Their hire date is May 17, 2007 with a salary rate of $12.00 per hour. 

The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

DISCUSSION: Supervisor Booth stated at the present time it is difficult for the 
Town to fill all the hours needed for our Dial-A-Bus and Senior Transportation 
programs. The two Part-Time Chauffeur positions that were just filled will be 
used to fill some of these hours and therefore will not create any economic strain 
on the Town and the budget will remain the same.    


VOTE: Councilman Woolsey—yes; Councilman Benedict—yes; Councilman 



Piaquadio—yes; Councilwoman Greene—absent; Supervisor Booth—yes.



Motion passed 4 yes; 0 no; 1 absent.


D.
Promotion: Recreation Leader


MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to approve the request of Robert 
Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation, dated April 26, 2007, 
to promote Lisa Rappa to the position of Recreation Leader. This position is a non-
union level two position. The effective date for this promotion is May 10, 2007 
with a salary rate of $13.30 per hour. The motion was seconded by Councilman 
Woolsey.



VOTE: Councilman Woolsey—yes; Councilman Benedict—yes; Councilman 



Piaquadio—yes; Councilwoman Greene—absent; Supervisor Booth—yes.



Motion passed 4 yes; 0 no; 1 absent. 



10.
JUSTICE COURT: 


A.
Authorization to Start Hiring Process/One Part Time Court Clerk (Judge Clarino)

 (change from original agenda)


MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request of Judge 
Clarino, dated May 17, 2007 to hire Catherine DeMeo to fill the position of Part 
Time Clerk. Her hire date is May 17, 2007 with a salary rate of $12.00 per hour. 
The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict. 



VOTE: Councilman Woolsey—yes; Councilman Benedict—yes; Councilman 



Piaquadio—yes; Councilwoman Greene—absent; Supervisor Booth—yes.



Motion passed 4 yes; 0 no; 1 absent.


B.
Authorization to Start Hiring Process/Two Full Time Court Clerks 


(Judge Martini)


MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to approve the request dated April 
25, 2007 made by Town Justice Jude Martini to begin the process necessary to 
fill the two full-time positions vacant in his Court. The motion was seconded by 
Councilman Piaquadio.


VOTE: Councilman Woolsey—yes; Councilman Benedict—yes; Councilman 



Piaquadio—yes; Councilwoman Greene—absent; Supervisor Booth—yes.



Motion passed 4 yes; 0 no; 1 absent.


11.
NEWBURGH SCATS INC.:  Payment of Voucher



Supervisor Booth stated SCATS is a non profit organization that the Town of 
Newburgh has an agreement with. SCATS captures and spays or neuters feral cats 
in the Town of Newburgh. They are strictly operated by volunteers and funded  
by donations. The only cost to the Town is the administration of funds through 
the Town’s accounting office. Lillian Demskie, President of the organization, has 
submitted a voucher in the amount of $1,050.00 for the spaying and neutering of 
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the cats and their distemper and rabies shots. This money is available in their 
account.



MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to pay the invoice dated April 30, 
2007 submitted by SCATS President Demskie in the amount of $1,050.00. The 
motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict.


DISCUSSION: Councilman Woolsey stated this program has helped the Town by 
capturing feral cats that are living in developments, condo complexes, and 
commercial areas. All of their volunteer efforts have reduced the amount of feral 
cats in our area tremendously. 


Mr. Woolsey would like to see the newspaper back this program to help raise 
money because after this invoice is paid the account will be near completion. He 
said Nancy Bloomer is very active in the organization and is the person to contact 
if more information is needed. 


VOTE: Councilman Woolsey—yes; Councilman Benedict—yes; Councilman 



Piaquadio—yes; Councilwoman Greene—absent; Supervisor Booth—yes.



Motion passed 4 yes; 0 no; 1 absent.


12.
CODE COMPLIANCE:  Approval of Road Name (Lorna Dune)



MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request submitted 
by Gerald Canfield, Code Compliance Supervisor, dated April 25, 2007, for the 
road name of Lorna Dune. This road is in the Cronomer Valley Fire District and is 
located off Peter Avenue. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict. 


VOTE: Councilman Woolsey—yes; Councilman Benedict—yes; Councilman 



Piaquadio—yes; Councilwoman Greene—absent; Supervisor Booth—yes.



Motion passed 4 yes; 0 no; 1 absent.


6.
PUBLIC HEARING (7:30 p.m.): Amending Local Law Chapter 144 entitled 



Records Access Officer


Supervisor Booth asked Mr. Zarutskie, Town Clerk, if all the notices had gone out. Mr. Zarutskie replied that the notice of the public hearing for Amending Local Law Chapter 144 entitled Records Access Officer has been Posted on the Town of Newburgh bulletin board since April 16, 2007, advertised in the Sentinel on April 20, 2007 and in the Mid Hudson Times on April 25, 2007.


MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to open the Public Hearing at 7:32 P.M. 



The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.



VOTE: Councilman Woolsey—yes; Councilman Benedict—yes; Councilman 



Piaquadio—yes; Councilwoman Greene—absent; Supervisor Booth—yes.



Motion passed 4 yes; 0 no; 1 absent.
Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, stated the Town’s Code currently designates the secretary to the Planning Board as the Town’s Records Access Officer. This individual is in charge of receiving and processing Freedom of Information Requests to the Town. This position is currently vacant due to the retirement of Norma Jacobsen, who was the secretary to the Planning Board. This Local Law will amend the code to permit the Town Board to designate one of more persons as the Town’s Records Access Officer as well as to appoint an Assistant Records Access Officer.
MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to close the Public Hearing at 7:34 P.M., seconded by Councilman Benedict.





VOTE: Councilman Woolsey—yes; Councilman Benedict—yes; Councilman 



Piaquadio—yes; Councilwoman Greene—absent; Supervisor Booth—yes.

Motion passed 4 yes; 0 no; 1 absent.

MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to approve the Resolution of adoption of Local Law # 2 - 2007 Amending Chapter 144 Entitled “Records” of the Town of Newburgh: Records Access Officer. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict.



VOTE: Councilman Woolsey—yes; Councilman Benedict—yes; Councilman 



Piaquadio—yes; Councilwoman Greene—absent; Supervisor Booth—yes.

Motion passed 4 yes; 0 no; 1 absent.

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to appoint Andrew Zarutskie, Town Clerk as the Records Access Officer and Deputy Town Clerk Jeanne M. Patterson as the Assistant Records Access Officer. The stipend is to be split 50/50. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
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DISCUSSION: Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, stated the motion will take effect on the date of its filing with the Secretary of State.



VOTE: Councilman Woolsey—yes; Councilman Benedict—yes; Councilman 



Piaquadio—yes; Councilwoman Greene—absent; Supervisor Booth—yes.

Motion passed 4 yes; 0 no; 1 absent.


13.
FILTER PLANT:  2 part-time laborers



MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to approve the request dated 
May 3, 2007 by James Corbett, Water Supply Superintendent, to hire Jared 
Starr and Timothy Hughes as Seasonal Workers. The start date for Jared Starr 
and Timothy Hughes will be May 17, 2007 with a pay rate of $7.15 per hour.



The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.



VOTE: Councilman Woolsey—yes; Councilman Benedict—yes; Councilman 



Piaquadio—yes; Councilwoman Greene—absent; Supervisor Booth—yes.

Motion passed 4 yes; 0 no; 1 absent.


14.
FLEET MAINTENANCE:  Approval of Truck Lift Purchase



Supervisor Booth stated that in March 2007 the Town Board approved a bond 
authorization for the purchase and installation of a heavy duty truck service lift  
 
not to exceed $180,000.00. The Town has the State Bid Specs and 
prices. 


MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the request made by Jim 
Lacolla, Fleet Maintenance, to purchase a heavy duty truck service lift from 
Mohawk Resources LTD and having the lift installed by Total Tool at a cost of 
$124,023.40. In addition to the purchase and installation cost there will be a soil 
sampling charge of  $350.00 per sample, a loading charge of $2,150.00 per day, 
and a transfer and disposal of contaminated soil at $95.00 per ton The total price 
is not to exceed the Bond authorization amount of $180,000.00. The motion was 
seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

 


VOTE: Councilman Woolsey—yes; Councilman Benedict—yes; Councilman 



Piaquadio—yes; Councilwoman Greene—absent; Supervisor Booth—yes.

Motion passed 4 yes; 0 no; 1 absent.




15.
ANNOUNCEMENTS & OTHER PRESENTATIONS



Andrew Zarutskie, Town Clerk, had three announcements. Because he felt ill, 
they were read for him by Councilman Piaquadio: 


1. The Town Clerk’s office will be open Saturday morning, May 19, 2007 for the 
benefit of persons who cannot come to Town Hall during the week. All normal 
Town Clerk services will be provided, including marriage licenses, dog licenses, 
hunting and fishing licenses, handicapped parking permits and all Notary Public 
services. Office hours will be 9 A.M. until noon.



2. That same morning, Orange County Legislator Anthony Marino (17th District) 
will be conducting office hours here at Town Hall. Anyone wishing to discuss any 
problems or County issues with Tony is welcome to meet with him here between 
10 A.M. and noon on Saturday, May 19th 2007. 


3. The Orange County Department of Health is conducting a FREE rabies clinic 
for all Orange County dog and cat owners on Saturday, May 26, 2007 from 9 
A.M. until 1 P.M. at the Town of New Windsor Highway Department, 857 
Union Avenue in New Windsor. Our own Animal Control Department is working 
on hosting a free rabies clinic here in the Town of Newburgh during the fall 
months, but many pet owners may not be able to wait. Many of our neighbors, 
especially senior citizens, greatly value their pets but are having problems paying 
the increasingly high costs of veterinary services.


This free clinic is especially for them. For further information, call the New 
Windsor Town Clerk’s office at 563-4611.
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Supervisor Booth stated he has received a correspondence from the Orange 
County Department of Health regarding the West Nile Season Preparation. Pest 
Master Mosquito Management has been contracted to larvicide the catch basins in 
the area. This process will start in the beginning of June and last about two weeks. 


Supervisor Booth also stated that on April 4th he met with FEMA, in regards to 
the flooding from the storm a few weeks ago. Mr. Booth has information in his 
office with contact numbers that he obtained from community relation officers C. 
Abid Hussain & Debra Bauer. There is also information for anyone who wants to




apply for individual relief. 



James Osborne, Engineer for the Town, stated the New York State Thruway 
Authority is going to rehab the bridge on Union Avenue that crosses over the 
Thruway. They intend to use traffic lights for one lane of traffic from now until 
July 4th. Then, on or about July 4th ,they will be closing the bridge to all traffic 
with detours until early September.

16.
PUBLIC COMMENTS



Jill Varriccio, Balmville, has concerns with the portion of Chestnut Lane that 


floods when it rains, caused by the stream that is there. She is under the 



impression that this is something that will require legislative time or correction in  

regards to the Town. Her intent for coming to this meeting is to have this problem 

on the record and hopefully start a correction process.


Supervisor Booth stated in this case it going to take the corporation of all the 


neighbors because the correction of the water flow will have to go through the 


neighbors’ property and ultimately end at the 54’’ pipe that runs between Meadow 

Street and Route 32 which discharges toward 9W.


Brian Butler, of New Windsor and owner the Golden Rail Ale House for twelve 


years stated the Gidney Town Creek has been an ongoing problem for the people 


in the area which he feels is due to the ongoing back filling of the adjoining 


parcel. Mr. Butler asked the Board to let him know who has to be contacted to 


have changes done that were stipulated in the report of 1993. 



(see attached letter) 


Kate Lindemann, Fostertown, stated she has spoken in front of the Board before 

and has never been nervous, but tonight she is nervous because not only is she 


speaking for herself but also her neighbors. Dr. Lindemann and her neighbors are 


experiencing some of the same effects that Mr. Butler, owner of the Golden 


Rail, is experiencing with the excavating company filling in the parcel of land 


in question. They have a lake in front of their homes and the filling in of the 


parcel in question is causing soil to go into the lake, creating a marsh-like 



situation, which in turn is creating a problem with mosquitoes. The other problem 


they are having is with the new houses being built on the hill behind their homes. 


The builder was required to put in a drain that is causing more soil to go into the 


lake and this is creating a peninsula to form in the middle of the lake. This 



in turn is causing corrosion of the bridge. The septic systems for these homes are 


above Dr. Lindemann and her neighbors’ wells. They are concerned with their 


water quality. Trees have been removed from the slope behind their homes causing 

another real concern. Dr. Lindemann and her neighbors are now experiencing 


water in their basements, which, they have never had before. 


Supervisor Booth and Councilman Woolsey were going to look at the problem 


and also contact the builder and arrange a meeting for everyone to sit down and 


try to work out a solution.



Jacquelyn Brown, Meadow Winds, stated they were having a problem with the 


drainage on their property causing a problem with mosquitoes. They have spoken 


to the developer and nothing has been resolved.  



Mr. Osborne, Engineer for the Town, stated this road was built on a shelf of 


land at the bottom of a long hill. When the water hits the shelf it stops running. 


The problem isn’t with the drainage, it is with the water not running to the 



drainage.
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Fausto Pichardo, Meadow Winds, is having the same problem as the Browns. 


Mr. Pichardo is asking for direction. He was very appreciative to Supervisor 


Booth for taking the time to listen to their concerns and consulting Mr. Osborne 


for solutions.


George Contreras, Winona Lake, has concerns with the erosion of the spillway 


at Winona Lake. He would like guidance and direction from the Board as to 


how to resolve this problem.


Supervisor Booth responded that he is in contact with the DEC and has taken 


pictures of the problem and transmitted them to Albany. The DEC will not allow 


the blockage of the spillway or anything that would raise the level of the lake. 


The DEC is recommending the lowering of the lake through the 36” pipe 



with a valve at the other side of the earthen dam. At that point it is the 



homeowners’ responsibility to petition the region office, in New Paltz.



Barbara Connolly and Mrs. Peterson, Middlehope, wanted to know whose 


responsibility it is to enforce deed restrictions that have been filed.



Supervisor Booth responded it is a Supreme Court matter.


The other concern Ms. Connolly and Ms. Peterson have is the sewer situation 


occurring at one of their neighbor’s homes.  



Supervisor Booth said Thomas Dubetsky, Fire Inspector, is looking into the 


matter, but has been delayed because he has been meeting with F.E.M.A. in 


regards to last week’s flooding. Thomas Dubetsky is aware of the problem and 


will continue to look into it.



Supervisor Booth thanked everyone for coming.



MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to adjourn at 9:39 P.M., the 



motion was seconded 
by Councilman Woolsey.



VOTE: Councilman Woolsey—yes; Councilman Benedict—yes; Councilman 



Piaquadio—yes; Councilwoman Greene—absent; Supervisor Booth—yes.

Motion passed 4 yes; 0 no; 1 absent.



Meeting adjourned at 9:39 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,

___________________________     by     ________________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk              Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

